

Wilfrid &Suzanne Pillans Standlake Ranch Downs Road, Standlake, Oxfordshire, OX29 7UH Email:wpillans@aol.com Phone: 01865 300099

Joy Johnson 12 C Wales St Rangiora, N. Canterbury, 7400, N7

johnsonj@clear.net.nz

David Alston 27 Meredith St, Blaxland, NSW 2774. Australia dmalston@mac.com

I.M.F P.O Box 32366 Minneapolis. MN 55432 imf@i-m-f.org Charity Number: 111648

Latest Update From Suzanne. June 2012

Dear Partner,

We would like to thank you so much for your involvement with our ministry. Because of your prayers, finance and help in different ways, the work has been able to continue. I also want to thank Sonia Stock who took over our English office enabling me to go to Australia and New Zealand. She also helped me check on all our overseas work.

I have just returned from Australia and New Zealand were I travelled extensively speaking in many churches with our team David Alston, Kerry O'Malley in Australia, and Joy Johnson, David and Teneka McLean in New Zealand. I would like to thank all our partners and churches who gave generously to the ministry enabling bibles to be sent to Uganda from Australia, and to Pakistan from New Zealand, as well as orphanage support. Thanks to all of you. Please pray for a few more sponsors to sponsor £5 per orphan for our orphanage in Pakistan each month. Thank you.

Apart from speaking almost daily in churches or home groups these last two months, I have also been able to keep up with the telephonic ministry to unreached villages in Pakistan, training our bible students in Ghana and Uganda and weekly radio broadcasts 'estimates of over one million listeners in Sierra Leone.

The Radio crusades have gone from strength to strength causing more invitations to do more crusades in more towns. The Lord saves, heals and delivers his people every time, causing much excitement and joy in the Lord. Twice the Holy Spirit has entered from the back of the field like a wind, causing hundreds to fall on their faces in repentance.

Two weeks ago a chief was healed at a crusade, accepted Jesus as his Lord and got baptised in the Holy Spirit. He also invited us to do a crusade in his town last week and organised me to speak on his local radio station by phone. People came to Christ and gave testimony over the radio of their healings.

Please continue to pray for us and be involved with this exciting work, as the Lord leads you.

God bless,

From Suzanne.

UPCOMING EVENTS

WEEKEND 13 - 15 July, teaching weekend at Standlake Ranch, Subject- 'Rising up to your full potential'. Fully catered for. Donations of £69

WEDNESDAY 25 July, All day conference at Standlake including teas, bring your own lunch and a friend.

'Power, Authority and Love'. £10 for the day. Please phone 01865 300099 to book for either event.

VACANCY - for a retired person called by the Lord to help us run the Ranch with live in accommodation.

Please contact us if you feel this call on your life.

PRAYER NEEDS